As voted at town meeting, the following ordinance has been written and will be discussed at a public hearing Thursday, April 26, 1979 at 7:30 PM at the Bartlett Town Hall.

## TOWN OF BARTLETT ORDINANCE

relating to the inspection of test pits and septic system designs proposed for installation within the town.

The purpose of this ordinance is to provide for the inspection of septic system test pits by the town health officer or other town officials and of septic system designs by the board of Selectmen prior to the forwarding by the board of Selectmen of any application for state approval of septic system designs.

Prior to the digging of a septic system test pit the town health officer, or in his absence, the board of Selectmen will be notified a minimum of twenty-four hours in advance of the time and location that the digging of the test pit will take place. The health officer or any member of the board of Selectmen or the Planning Board will inspect the test pit and will furnish the board of Selectmen in writing of his findings within five working days.

A fee of \$ .00 will be paid by the owner or contractor to the health officer or if the inspection is performed by any other town official the \$ .00 fee will be paid to the town of Bartlett.

All applications to the state for approval of septic system designs will be forwarded to the state through the board of Selectmen. The board of Selectmen will examine the design plan and certify to the state the accuracy of the data contained therein. The state will return without action any application for approval not accompanied by the Board's certificate.